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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: RO387__Mel_Senna
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Fri 9/16/2011 11:42 AM
End: Fri 9/16/2011 11:42 AM
Duration: 0 hours

Receive VM from Charlie Steitman (sp) in regards to the site on September 15, 2011 @ 10:01am. 
 
Return call @ 11:30 on this date. 
 
Both Silvera’s are very elderly.  The Silvera company / corporation is trying to figure out where the site is headed and 
when it will end, as it seems to be continuing to require lots of money, and they have no real understanding of the site.  
Requests a possible meeting along with Marsha at Silvera’s as they’ve had no direct contact with us as an agency. 
 
In my return call, a primary concern were funds.  I explained the function of the UST CF, that with a pool of money an RP 
could conduct work, seek reimbursement, receive most / majority of funds back, and then conduct additional work; 
basically a cycling of the same funds.  Mention that up to $1M could be available, but for this site may not be needed, but 
also mention that the fund is currently limiting yearly expenditures to approx. $50,000 due to the general conduction of 
the state’s finances.  I explain that “we” (ACEH and consultant) are attempting to focus resources on remedial cleanup, 
which is also in agreement with the state’s 5-year review of site.  Briefly discuss proposed pilot test (dewatering and vapor 
extraction), but are also trying to put a limit on the lateral extent of contamination as that has not been done; basically that 
utility conduits and a deep well directly downgradient (@ 235 ft) are of potential concern.  Also discuss vapor intrusion, 
something not considered 10 years ago, but now of potential concern.  He will call the Paul King to further discuss several 
change orders due to the recent work requests, and then will discuss with Marsha.  Thanks for the time and explanations; 
it was useful.  Let him know to call if other questions arise. 


